From: To:

Sunnica Energy Farm

**Subject:** EN010106 – Sunnica Energy Farm Delay of Preliminary Meeting

**Date:** 18 May 2022 09:04:03

With regard to Sunica's request to delay the preliminary meeting.

I beieve that this request should be refused on the basis that there will not be enough time to consult the villages affected by their new proposal of building a substation on the solar farm site instead of at the Burwell substation.

The proposed scheme change is significant, and it is unclear that there will be sufficient time for this to be evaluated and undergo a thorough consultation process. There are too many uncertainties. Relocation of the substation expansion, if it is considered a viable option (which has not yet been determined), to the West A site could have a very significant impact.

Mr S C Hall.